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The decrease in  number of dairy cows is still going on. For year 2001 the decrease was 10,000 heads to a total number of 418,000 cows. Today in Sweden there are about 11,000 dairy producers. The contribution of breeds is even between the two main dairy breeds – 

47.9 % of the Swedish Red and White Cattle (SRB) and 46.1 % of the Swedish Holstein-Friesian Cattle (SLB). The Nordic cooperation within breeding with dairy cows proceed. 

Also within the pig production the rationalization is fast. The number of egg laying hens are diminishing due to the changes in the management system. The change-over from a cage system to a free range system or furnished cages is intended to be ended in 2003/04. The number of sheep and lamb is unchanged ca 450,000 heads. The number of endangered breeds has not changed dramatically. 

Accomplished tasks

The country report on AnGR is delivered to the government and is to be sent to FAO in September 2002 as part of the State of  the World Report on AnGR.

A new regional strategy plan for animal genetic resources in 2001-2004 is launched by the Nordic Gene Bank for animals (NGH).

In 2001 the semen collection performed from endangered breeds resulted in semen doses from 9 sires, 7 bucks and 5 rams. 

Fifty year old bull semen from the semen bank was used by Svensk Avel (breeding company) and resulted in three bull calves of the two main dairy breeds. This proves that the semen quality is still good after long time storage. 

About 3.2 million SEK are distributed as an environmental aid to farmers involved in the preserving work of endangered local breeds in accordance with the EU legislation.

The numbers of breeds and animals were in year 2000:


No breeds
No animals

Cattle
5
2635

Goat
3
1221

Pig
1
107

Sheep
5
6012

In the horse political investigation, who delivered their proposals in December 2000 the suggestion was that environmental aid would be given to farmers for Swedish horse breeds. The government has not decided yet in this question.

About 1.4 million SEK were distributed in 2001 to the associations working with endangered breeds to increase farmers’ education /competence within the environmental and rural developement programme.

Future activities

The work with the national programme for AnGR – a strategic plan for the next 5-10 years is about to start. A working group is formed and the proposals will be delivered to the government by the end of 2002.

The Nordic Gene Bank for animals (NGH) will give seminars and are involved in projects on a Nordic/Baltic basis.
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